




MEMORANDUM 

 

Reference: DA18/0349 

To: Penrith City Council Local Planning Panel 

From: Gannon Cuneo, Development Assessment Planner 

Date: 11 July 2018 

Subject: 
Alterations to Existing Concrete Batching Plant involving the 
Installation of 7 x Material Silos at 1a Coombes Drive, Penrith 

 
I refer to the above matter scheduled for determination with the Penrith City Council 
Local Planning Panel on 11 July 2018 and an email from Jason Perica dated 10 July 
2018 and provide the following clarification on the matter/recommend the following; 

       

LPP comment Assessment Officer Comment 

SEPP 55 and 
SEPP 33 
Consideration 
 

An assessment of the proposal has been undertaken in accordance with 
the requirements of SEPP 55 and SEPP 33. 
 
The land is not identified as significantly contaminated land under the 
Contaminated Land Management Act 1997. Council’s assessment of 
the propsal has identified that there are no previous land uses that 
would raise contamination as a concern. As such, the proposal has 
considered the requirements of SEPP 55 and is satisfactory. 
 
The proposal involves the construction of material storage silos within 
an existing concrete batching plant. The proposal does not involve any 
increases to the materials and substances stored on the site. As such, 
SEPP 33 has been considered and the proposal satisfies the 
requirements of the SEPP. 

GTAs 
Requirements 
 

Condition 2 of the consent requires a copy of the GTA’s issued by the 
Department of Primary Industries – Water to be submitted to the PCA 
prior to the issue of a Consutrction Certificate. The GTA’s require that 
the development consent holder must apply to DPI- Water for a 
Controlled Activity approval following consent being issued by Council 
and prior to the commencement of any work or activity occuring on the 
site. 

Service Authority 
Consideration 
 

The overhead power lines are protected by an Easement which 
prohibits development occuring without approval from the relevant 
authority. Clause 45 of State Environmental Planning Policy 
(Infrastructure) 2007 states that the consent authority must give written 
notice to the electricity supply authority where development is carried 
out within or immediately adjacent to an easement for electricity 
purposes, where development is immediately adjacent to an electricity 
substation or where development is within 5 metres of an exposed 
overhead powerline.  
The proposed structure is setback 20 metres from the easement, 30 
metres from the nearest substation and 28 metres from the nearest 
exposed powerline, therefore consent from the electricity supply 
authority is not required. 

   

    
     Gannon Cuneo 

Development Assessment Planner 


